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October 23, 2020
I want to thank all of you for working with me to make our distance learning time the best it could be.  I appreciate your effort and time getting your child on Google Meet and completing the lessons for our weeks at home.  If you haven’t already done so, please return any completed papers and your child’s Friendzy book to school.  Thanks!

Religion:  During Ordinary Time we pay attention to and slow down to thank God for all the gifts He gives us.  We are grateful for all living things.  The children talked about the many gifts that God has blessed them with.
Language: Our new theme is called Colors All Around.  On the back of this newsletter is our new theme page.  We are learning the initial consonant sound for /s/. Our first Alphafriend is: /s/ for Sammy Seal.  Each Alphafriend has a song to help the children remember the beginning sound.  Ask your child to find things in your house that begin with the /s/ sound.  We have also learned the high-frequency word: I.   
Math:  The children took two math tests this week.  Learning how and why we take tests is something new for most of the children.  They did a wonderful job trying to use their own brains to think for themselves and show what they have learned.  Our new math unit is about beginning numbers.  We are matching objects one-to-one.  The children are practicing counting, printing, recognizing, and using the number words for numbers 1-5. I have attached the number rhymes we use when we print our numerals.
Social Studies: Fire safety – This week we learned more about fire safety. Please practice a fire drill at your house.  Make sure that your child knows two ways to exit your house and where they should meet you outside “your safe place”, if you should have a fire at your house.  Check your smoke detectors to make sure they are working!
2nd Step:  The children love learning with: Impulsive Puppy, Slow-Down Snail, and Be Calm Bunny.  These are the puppets that are helping us with Skills for Learning:  Listening, Focusing Attention, Following Directions, Staying on Task, and Being Assertive.  
Library:  How fun it was to go to the library this week and check out a book to take home!  We will be going to the library once a week, on Tuesdays.  Please have your child keep their library book in a safe place at your house.  They may return it any day before the following Tuesday. 

*Please have your child dress for the weather.  Practice putting on and taking off all of those winter clothes!  Thank you.

Thanksgiving Turkey Project:  Please complete the attached Family Turkey Project and return them by Thursday, October 29th.  They will be displayed in the hall for all to enjoy!

*A special thank you to:  Mrs. Riesenberg for volunteering to be our room parent this year.

Reminders: I will not be sending out a newsletter next week because of the shortened week.  No school on Thursday or Friday, October 15 and 16 for MEA.

Thank you for all you do to help your child be successful at school.  
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